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 Contact Us 
 

 West Region  
 

 Regional Councilor 
 Matthew Burt, SPC 
 matthewburt@gmail.com 
 

 Regional Coordinators 
 

 Education 
 Angela Kraft  
 krftcrss@yahoo.com 
  
 Professional Development 
 Lea Schmidt-Rogers 
 lrogers4@san.rr.com 
 Margaret Evans  
 mevans@mind.net 
 

 Competitions 
 Carl Kishline 
 kishline@asme.org 
 

 Regional Convener 
 Julia Brown 
 juliafumc@gmail.com 
 
 

 Eugene Chapter Officers 
 

 Jane Knobel, Dean 
 janeknobel@gmail.com 
 

 Karen Williamson, Sub-Dean 
 karenjo1@yahoo.com  
 

 Gail Goshert, Treasurer 
 gailmail67@gmail.com 
 

 Lanny Hochhalter, Secretary 
 lanny@hochhalter.com 
  

 Martha Lawrence, Mbr. At Large 
 musicmml@mindspring.com 
 

 Charleynne Gates, Mbr. At Large 
 saintambersrose@yahoo.com 
 

 Mary Roth, Mbr. At Large 
 

 Barbara Baird, Advisor  
 bbaird@uoregon.edu 
 

  Richard Guy, Webmaster 
  rickspro@value.net 
 

 Eugene Chapter Website 
 www.agoeugene.org 
 

 AGO National Headquarters 
 www.agohq.org 
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Dear colleagues and friends, 

 

A high profile woman cleric says that those 
who are habitually grateful are happier than 
those who aren’t. Why does one Christian 
Science congregation in Springfield, OR, 
exude warmth and happiness? In every ser-
vice and in daily lives, gratitude is expressed. 
 

In the October issue of TAO, National AGO 
President John Walker states the traditional 
meaning of a guild is an organization of per-
sons with similar interests. However, he says 
that in 2015 a more accurate definition would 
be that an excellent AGO Guild embraces 
diversity: the young and formerly young; 
those with advanced and not-so-advanced 
skills; those who play digital instruments and 
those who play pipe organs; concert artists 
and Sunday organists playing manuals only. 
 

The Eugene Chapter has an abundance of 
diversity. We’re grateful to have graduate 
student Alex Bean and high school student 
Sarah Massie as members. Their youthful 
presence points to the seasoned concert art-
ists who are a unique group where playing a 
concert before throngs of people gives them 
great pleasure, and I’m told a real high! We 
have educators; a Brazilian-born concert or-
ganist; a church secretary/organist; a former 
National FAGO AGO employee; a sound 
engineer/organist; organ builders; a harpsi-
chord builder; a nurse/organist; professors; 
music directors; and those who simply appre-
ciate choral and organ music along with dedi-
cated Sunday morning organists and New 
Organists. 
 

The Eugene Chapter is richly rewarded by 
the many years of dedicated service of Mary 
Roth, who has been a church organist and 
substitute for many years in the community. 
When joining the New Organist classes last 
spring she sat on the bench of the 3-manual 
FUMC (Eugene) Hochhalter instrument with 
Drs. Julia and Barbara by her side. Mary 
played hymns with great energetic spirit 
looking for new insights. 
 
Continued on page 2, column 2. 

Craig Hanson, organist at First United 
Methodist Church in Corvallis, has an-
nounced a Cosmic Concert to take place on 
November 15, at 7 pm in his church. 
 
Craig is still looking for organists from 
Corvallis, Eugene and Salem who are will-
ing to participate in this concert of music of 
the cosmos. The concert will be a fund-
raiser for repairs on their Noack tracker 
organ. 
 
If you are interested in participating in the 
Cosmic FundRaising Concert, you can con-
tact Craig at (541) 908 – 4477 or  by e-mail 
at: pipe_organist@mac.com 
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Bruce Neswick will give a workshop Satur-
day, November 21 – 1- 4 pm, at Central 
Presbyterian Church, Eugene.  
\ 

Mr. Neswick was recently appointed In-
terim Canon for Cathedral Music at Trinity 
Cathedral, Portland, OR, having come from 
Indiana University where he was Associate 
Professor of Organ. Previously, he was 
Director of Music at the Cathedral of St. 
John the Divine in New York City.  
 

His workshop focus will be Selecting and 
Preparing Service Music. He will also 
touch on aspects of accompanying and 
improvisation. All who are interested are 
welcome. The workship is free to AGO 
Members and Friends,. Non-Members $15. 
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The Organ Loft is a radio 
program about choral and 
organ music, particularly 
music of the Pacific 
Northwest.  The program 
is hosted by Roger 

Sherman, the Associate Organist of St. Mark's Cathedral in Seattle. 
The Organ Loft features music of Pacific Northwest choirs, organs, 
composers and organ builders. The programming is half organ, and 
half choral music.   
 

This program is underwritten and sponsored by your Eugene AGO 
Chapter on KWAX-FM and the University of Oregon radio network 
(webcast: KWAX-FM Homepage) on Sundays at 8 AM and 6 PM. 
 

Eugene, 91.1 KWAX-FM            Redmond, 88.5 KWRX-FM 
Florence, 91.5 KWVZ-FM       Canyonville, 92.3 KWRZ-FM 
 

and on these translators: 
 

Bend 98.9             Cottage Grove 101.9                 Salem 92.9  
Newport 91.3        Reedsport 90.9                   Roseburg 105.3 
Sunriver 90.9        Sutherlin-Oakland 107.1  
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Mary is serving on the Board and can always be counted on to 
help with events. With the Eugene Central Korean Church, 
she’s developed a loving relationship. Mary doesn’t use the 
computer much, but neither does composer John Williams who 
composes with a pencil in hand.   Mary doesn’t play advanced 
Bach recitals, but over the years she’s given devoted theologi-
cal and musical joy to countless congregations which began 
with organ lessons in 8th grade and at Northwest Christian Uni-
versity in Eugene. 
 
We are pleased to report that Maria Dossin has been appointed 
Organist/Music Director at St. Mary’s Episcopal Church, 
Eugene, replacing Marla Lowen who is retiring in February 
2016.  Maria completed her organ/music studies in Russia and 
is well known in AGO and church circles. She’s supported by 
her husband, UO piano professor Alexandre Dossin, and their  
two children.                    Jane Knobel, Dean 

Ten members of the Eugene AGO Chapter returned to the First 
Congregational Church to present a rollicking good time in our 
annual salute to spooky organ music: PipeScreams. 

The evening began with the obligatory performance of  Bach’s 
towering Toccata and Fugue in d minor performed by Master 
of Ceremonies Scott Johnson and Barbara Baird. Our youngest 
member, 7 year old Peter Scheessele, performed Frederick 
Werté’s Witches’ Ride. Peter is now playing from musical 
scores. 

Sarah Massie performed Goemanne’s Toccata for a New Mil-
lennium. Karen Williamson and Richard Guy both performed 
their own transcriptions. Karen played Aaron Copland’s piano 
composition, The Cat and the Mouse; and Richard played Saint
-Saëns orchestral favorite, Danse Macabre. 

Martha Lawrence performed the somber Praeludium in d minor 
of Mendelsohn, and Craig Hanson performed the Toccata from 
Boëllman’s Suite Gothique.  Gail Goshert led the audience in 
Halloween Carols as the Pumpkins were passed for contribu-
tions in support of our sponsoring The Organ Loft on KWAX. 

Barbara Baird showed off the instruments capabilities and blaz-
ing new reeds in Tournemire’s Te Deum. Dan Rinnan romped 
through Rinck’s Introduction, Variations and Fugue on “Ah! 
vous dirai-je, Maman.”   

Finally, the evening wrapped up with Julia Brown’s perform-
ance of the all-too-brief Toccata of Alberta Ginastera. The large 
audience applauded the performers’ efforts in this annual event. 

Pictures of the performers, audience members, spectral figures, 
and other spooky critters are included later in this newsletter. 
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With Heart and Voice is a radio program that spans the full range of 
Western classical music from the Gothic period through the 21st. Cen-
tury. There are occasional surprises from the non-western tradition. The 
program is hosted by Peter DuBois, an active organist who teaches at 
the Eastman School of Music. This program originates from Rochester, 
New York, and is broadcast Sundays, 11 am and 7 pm on KWAX-FM. 

' ��� , � �" ������ -�� !�( , ' �

� ��� �' $��"� �!� ��*�./#" �

Michael Barone, host of Pipe Dreams, can now be heard on 
KWAX on Sunday mornings from 9 to 11 a.m., right after The 
Organ Loft. The program can also be heard anytime streaming 
on the world-wide web. More details at:  
 

 www.pipedreams.publicradio.org.  

We are pleased to welcome back AGO Friend Paul Swadener to 
our membership roster. Please record his contact information in 
your 2015-2016 AGO Membership Directory: 
 
 Paul Swadener 
 2690 Polk Street 
 Eugene OR 97405 
 (541) 953 -  0876 
 paulswad@comcast.net 
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IMSLP.org       Free Public Domain Sheet Music 
                             

IMSLP stands for International Music Score Library Project,   
According to Christopher Cook …stuffed with Baroque music and 
a revolutionary resource worth exploring. 
 

After you bring up the website:  
 

           1. In the long rectangle type in organ music under 
                   Sharing the world's public domain music 
            
 2. See category: Scores featuring the Organ 
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     Saturday, November 21 - 1 to 4 p.m. 
 Workshop with / Bruce Neswick 
 Presented for AGO Chapter members & public 
             Central Presbyterian Church 
             555 East 15th. Street - Eugene  
 

     Friday, December 4 - 11 - 18 - Noon  
             Advent Organ & Instruments Meditations 
 First United Methodist Church 
             1376 Olive Street - Eugene 
 

     Sunday, January 24 - 3 p.m. 
 “King of Instruments” Concert  
 Introduction to the workings of the pipe organ. 
 Concert presentation by AGO members. 
 Mormon Church, 3555 W. 18th Ave, Eugene 
 

     Saturday, February 13 - 20 - 27 - 4:30 p.m. 
     Saturday, March 4 - 11 - 18 - 4:30 p.m. 
 Lenten Organ Meditations on the Brombaugh  
 Presented by Chapter Members & Guests 
 Episcopal Church of the Resurrection 
 3925 Hilyard Street - Eugene 
 

     Saturday, February 20 - 3:30 p.m. 
 Lecture / Demonstration: “The Organ Music of 
 Buxtehude” by Julia Brown 
 Presented for Chapter Members & Public 
 Episcopal Church of the Resurrection 
 

     Saturday, April 9 - 4:30 p.m.  
             Barbara Baird in Concert on the Ahrend organ 
 Beall Hall - U of O School of Music 
             Eugene 
 

     Friday, May 20  - 7:30 p.m.  
             Organists of Korea in concert 
             First United Methodist Church - Eugene 
      
     Monday, June 6 - 6 p.m. 
 End of the year Meeting / Potluck / Election   
 Jane Knobel’s home - Eugene    
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Wednesday, November 4 – 7:30 pm 
Elizabeth Rowe, flute -  in concert. Event co-sponsored by the Ore-
gon Mozart Players. Beall Hall 
 
Sunday, November 8 – 4 pm 
Matthew Halls, Conductor. The O B F artistic director leads Univ. 
Singers and UO Chamber Choir in Faure Requiem and Bach Meine 
Freude. First United Methodist Church, Eugene 
 
Tuesday, November 10 – 7:30 pm 
Oregon Composers Forum. Adventures in New Music: Premieres! 
This free concert of the Oregon Composers series features premieres 
by UO students. UO Beall Hall. 
 
Thursday, November 12 – 8 pm 
Eugene Symphony: From the New World: Ives, Varese, Dvorak, 
Maestro Rachev, Silva Concert Hall, Hult Center 
 
Friday, November 13 - 7:30 pm 
Laura Wayte, Soprano with Nathalie Fortin, Piano; and Idit 
Shner, Saxophone. Mortal Sphere, — a recital by the renowned 
soprano (and UO faculty member) Laura Decher Wayte. The event 
includes an original art installation and a small gallery exhibition by 
local mixed media artist Lillian Almeida  
 
Sunday, November 15 - 7 p.m. 
Cosmic Concert by AGO members. Fundraiser for the Noack Or-
gan Maintenance Fund. First United Methodist Church, 1165 NW 
Monroe Avenue - Corvallis   
 
Saturday,  November 21 - 7:30 pm.  
UO Sym. Orch. conducted by David Jacobs & Evan Harger. Fea-
tures Stravinsky’s A Soldiers Tale Suite. UofO Beall Hall 
 
Sunday, November 22 – 3 pm* 
Dalí Quartet, chamber music. UO Beall Hall. Free pre-concert 
Musical Insights talk at 2:10 pm* by Lindsey Rodgers in room 163 
of the UO Music Building. 
 
Tuesday, November 24 - 7:30 pm 
Oregon Wind Ensemble and Symphonic Band with Rodney Dor-
sey, conductor. Beall Hall 
 
Sunday, November 29 - 4:30 pm 
Procession of Lessons and Carols for Advent presented by choirs 
and musical ensembles of Central Lutheran Church, Eugene 
 
Monday, November 30 - 7:30 pm 
Pianist Alexandre Dossin continues the In Beall with Brahms  
series, an ambitious concert cycle featuring the complete chamber 
works with piano by Johannes Brahms, a first for the University of 
Oregon. Beall Hall 
 
Saturday, December 5 - 7:30 pm 
UO Choirs present a Holiday Choral Concert featuring the Chamber 
Choir, University Singers and Repertoire Singers. Beall Hall 
 
Sunday, December 6 – 3 pm 
Eugene Concert Choir, Eugene Vocal Arts and Eugene Concert 
Orchestra present A Dickens of a Christmas.   Silva Hall, Hult Cen-
ter. Tix from Hult Center Box Office. 
 
Events Calendar - Please send us information on your concerts so 
we can include in our newsletters.  We love to support each other’s 
concerts by helping to get the news out and by being at your pro-
grams.  Let us know! 
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To join AGO / or pay dues: go to www.agohq.org/oncard 
See membership top left. Invite friends and colleagues to join as 
Members of the guild or as Friends which is only $37.00 
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Announcements, articles or any news of interest to chapter 
members should be sent to rickspro@value.net. The deadline 
for the next newsletter is November 27. 



��������
���"������������� ��	�1��
��
����
��
������

For the modern scholar to interpret the music and worship of 
the pre-Constantinian culture, it is necessary to think cross-
culturally. It is important to realize that the ancient Hebrews 
lived by a different ‘set of rules’ just as modern Eastern cul-
tures behave and think in ways considerably different from 
western people. The ancient Hebrew culture was vastly differ-
ent from modern technological cultures and unique in the way 
it regarded time, geography, ritual, and music. No records were 
kept so memory was held in a very different context as com-
pared to contemporary memory. It was an auditory environ-
ment guided by acoustics where smiles, frowns and recogni-
tions were guided by the sounds and melodies heard. 
 

The physical, historical, and cultural environment of the He-
brew people was teaming with sound which shaped the lives of 
the people. However, Edward Foley contends that it is plausi-
ble that a Semitic alphabet was formed as early as 1900 BCE. 
Though writing existed during the early period, it was not the 
main avenue of communication and was not a means of form-
ing new theologies in Israel. While some sections of the Penta-
teuch were put into writing in 10 BCE, they had previously 
been oral expressions and continued more in oral form rather 
than a written one. 
 

The oral characteristics of the ancient Hebrews were preserved 
by placing them in the theological framework of the Old Testa-
ment as a hidden oralism. This meant the retention of an orality 
that could have been forgotten had it not been placed in a theo-
logical context. The Mishna and Talmud have also left a his-
tory with invaluable documentation of the ancient Hebrew ear. 
Without the valuable documentation of these sources, contem-
porary scholars would be left with little evidence relating to 
worship music of the ancient period  
 

It is mostly in the Old Testament where modern scholars have 
studied indirect references to the origins of worship music. We 
often note brief musical references made in biblical passages as 
insignificant bits of information, but the serious music scholar 
pieces the small fragments together as they existed in oral cul-
tures, the only surviving source of musical knowledge that 
gives a picture of ancient music within worship. 
 

Three significant factors show evidence of oralism in the Old 
Testament. First is the importance of the auditory over visual 
imagery. While the image of God is never seen, in some pas-
sages, God is said to have appeared, meaning he could be heard 
directly or indirectly. Second there are references to “ears” in 
the Hebrew passages. In I Kings 3:10 Solomon asks for a heart 
that hears. A third example of suditory awareness is that He-
brew language is where understanding means action. Truth was 
meant to take action to one’s heart and obey, requiring auditory 
awareness. 
 
An excerpt from the Master’s Thesis of Jane Knobel: The Con-
struction of a Curricular Guide to the Historical Investigation 
of Sacred Music 
 
December segment: The Use of Instruments; The Develop-
ment of Song; and Early Music Systemization  
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Peter Scheessele, a chapter member, is as fascinated by the mechanics of 
tracker organs as he is by the music. Therefore, we are constantly seek-
ing ways to “build an organ” while still being a child (Peter is 7). In 
March, a Google search for ‘organ kits’ led us to a project in the Nether-
lands. The project’s name is Orgelkids, and they loan to local schools a 
kit for building a tabletop, two rank, one manual hand-pumped organ 
they call the do-organ. While it is not uncommon for organ builders to 
have a demo-organ to roll out at conventions, the idea of a working or-
gan for children to repeatedly assemble and disassemble seems to be 
unique. Peter wrote to Orgelkids this summer, asking if they would be 
willing to share their plans for us to bring Orgelkids to the USA. Their 
prompt reply was an enthusiastic, “Ja!” Orgelkids is the brainchild of 
Lydia Vroegindeweij, and she expressed joy that her idea could grow 
and reach a wider audience.  
 

As a chapter resource, we would deploy 
the do-organ kit into local schools or other 
groups in the months leading up to the 
King of Instruments concert. The same 
children that get to build the do-organ 
would receive a personal invitation to 
attend the KoI concert. Schools, churches, 
even other AGO chapters will be welcome 
to “check-out” the organ kit, complete 
with a curriculum. Another aspect of the 
Orgelkids program we may wish to adopt 
is a composition competition for children 
composing for the do-organ. The outreach 
potential of Orgelkids is immense.  
 

One step in realizing a do-organ for the Eugene Chapter is finding some-
one to build it. We are currently working with Terry Lambert who hails 
from the workshop of John Brombaugh. Terry is digitizing the plans, 
exploring sources of pipes built to low-pressure specs, and working up a 
bid for the job, which leads us to… funding. 
 

Of course, bringing this project to fruition is contingent on securing 
funding. We could be biased, but we feel this project aligns perfectly 
with the goal of the NYC AGO Centennial Millennium Fund: to fund 
“projects that will promote � and enhance the pipe organ as a musical 
instrument to the general public”. That application is due soon. We will 
also explore if there are ways to partner with Association of Pipe Organ 
Builders of America (APOBA). Do you know of other sources of fund-
ing to which we should apply? Please let us know! (erin@swics.com) 
 

I frequently hear a lament for the future of organs. My background is in 
ecology, and a concept borrowed from the field of biological conserva-
tion keeps coming to mind: 
  
 “In the end, we will conserve only what we love, 
 We will love only what we understand, and we 
 will understand only what we are taught.” 
   — Baba Dioum 1968 
 
The do-organ takes the King of Instruments and makes it accessible. 
What is accessible is then lovable. Orgelkids appeals to the young and 
old alike. It appeals to the musical and non-musical alike. It appeals to 
the religious and secular alike. To ensure a vibrant future for all things 
organ, capture the interest of the next generation when they are young, 
and they will always have a place in their heart for the organ.  
 

To see the organ kit in action, please check out this explanatory video 
with English subtitles:  www.tinyurl.com/OrgelkidsVideo 
   — Erin Scheessle 
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Thanks to photographer 
Paul Swadener for capturing 
the event in pictures.   
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